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Ms. Christina Cail	Telephone 630-766-6336
Principal	Fax 630-766-6337
170 South Wood Dale Road				          email address: ccail@wdsd7.org
Wood Dale, Illinois  60191

Dear Parent(s):
Welcome to a new school year from the Oakbrook LMC!  Mrs. Valente and I are both new to the LMC here.  We look forward to working with your student(s) to help them begin their journey to grow into good readers and digital citizens that are prepared for a lifetime of learning in our global community!  I want to take this opportunity to provide you with some information about our LMC and invite you to volunteer.  We would love some extra help to keep our LMC running smoothly!  Volunteers help organize and shelf books and media, help students find “good fit” books, help with displays, read with students, etc.  Any amount of time you can give is welcome.  (Please note that volunteers will need to fill out a form and go through a background screening process in order to participate.)  If you are interested in volunteering, please send me an email at ssmolenski@wdsd7.org, and we will send a volunteer form home with your student.  Mrs. Valente and I look forward to working with you!
Oakbrook LMC Hints for Success!
· Students come to the LMC once a week to check out and/or renew books with their class.  With teacher permission, we are happy to see your child more often if he/she finishes reading short books.
· Kindergarteners can check out one or two books per week at their teacher’s discretion.  1st and 2nd grade students can check out two books per week.  We recommend one fiction and one non-fiction book per student, and/or one English and one native-language book for bilingual students.  When a book is returned, a new book may be checked out.
· Books are checked out for one week.  Students may renew books they want to keep for an additional week.  Books are not stamped with a due date.  Please take note of your student’s scheduled LMC day so that they make sure he/she has their library books with them in order to check out new books or renew the books he/she has.
· We will send home reminder notes on occasion, so you will know when a book is overdue and needs to be returned to the LMC.  
· If your child checks out a book that is damaged or lost, please let us know.  We can then provide you with the replacement cost of the item.  Parents are responsible for the replacement cost of their child’s lost or damaged LMC materials.
· Our goal is for your child to enjoy reading and learning through LMC media.  Your child’s teacher will help your child choose “good fit” books to read during the class LMC time.  If your student finds his/her book to be too difficult or too easy to read, please have your student let the teacher know so he/she can come and exchange it in the LMC.
· We have many online resources as well as books in the LMC for your child to explore!  Our goal is to create an atmosphere of inquiry, where students learn many ways to search for and discover answers to their questions.   Stay tuned for more news as the year progresses!
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Sandy Smolenski, SEM Consultant and LMC Coordinator
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